PGEU’s views on the Commission’s HTA proposal

PGEU would consider the following points in the HTA Regulation to be relevant from an healthcare providers group perspective. They all concerns stakeholder involvement within the new framework:
 
· Article 23 leaves it to the implementing acts to establish procedural rules for involvement of patients, clinical experts and other stakeholders in joint clinical assessments. The regulation does not specify who are the other stakeholders.  The average primary care HCP may not be considered a ‘clinical expert’ and with the increasing need to incorporate RWE and have an appreciation for non-laboratory / non-clinical trial ‘ideal test conditions’ in practice, the use and effectiveness of medicines, devices and other interventions in health warrants inclusion of healthcare professionals.
· Article 18(2) states the type of stakeholders the Coordination Group should consult for identification of emerging health technologies: again, healthcare providers are not mentioned.
· Article 26 regulates the establishment of a new stakeholder network by the Commission but it doesn’t mention whether the structure (e.g. number of members) will reflect the one of the current stakeholder network.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Article 26(4) provides that the Commission shall invite patients and clinical experts nominated by stakeholder network to attend meetings of the Coordination Group. Again, no reference to HCPs.
